Central Surgery Patient Participation Group

27 Southchurch Boulevard, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS2 4UB

01702 468443

Hon. Secretary and Contact – Mrs Christine Lloyd 01702 468443

Minutes of Meeting of the Southchurch PPG held at Central Surgery

Monday 27 October 2014
Members Present: Patients Chris Gasper, Clive Lucas, Julie Chambers, Ann Tweed, Martin Tweed, Margaret Treadaway, Mr John Vousden, Dr Irlam, practice manager Christine Lloyd.
Health event: Contact has been made with the urology nurse Ann French with regards to the presentation on prostate cancer awareness. 
Clive has contacted the Trinity Church Hall which can accommodate 100 seating and 200 standing. They charge £15 per hired hour. Clive suggested contacting the Plazza centre which might be a better venue. 

Dates in mind;: 17 or 18 or 19 February 2015 to start 7pm. Probably 45 minutes talk plus questions. 

Margaret and Ann know people there and will contact the centre for information about hire and availability.

We need to establish the preferred target audience i.e age group most appropriate for the urology nurse to address. 
We need to establish from the nurse what equipment she requires.

Margaret and Ann will ask the centre if they have facilities ie microphone, computer points.

Invite 1st group of patients plus one in case spouse wishes to attend.  If patients want to bring more than 1 person, need to contact surgery.

Invite them and request reply within 2 weeks but after 1 week chase next group of patients.  tell patients that numbers are limited. 

Changing the surgery’s name: The partners are thinking of changing the name of the surgery as we are being muddled up with the other central surgery in Southend. Southchurch surgery would be a better name. The PPG agreed.  
Other items: 

Prescriptions online: Christine is still to ask SystmOne about having due date rather than last issued on the online screen. 
SEPT Mental health: The PPG has asked what provision is there in Southend for pregnancy and mental health and post natal and mental health such as post natal depression. Midwives and health visitors refer patients to mental health when necessary. Clive is member on SEPTmental health board and will look into who to speak to inform us on best local services. 
Virtual PPG: We have been asking patients to give us their emails address, the register is growing steadily.
Topics for health events.
Mental Health issues including Alzheimer may be a good topic for a future health event. 

CCG PPG forum: 

Chris had attended the October meeting of the CCG Patient Forum. He was disappointed by the limited information presented to the Forum by the CCG. The Chief Executive who created the CCG from meetings in 2010, Dr Paul Husselbee has resigned to spend more time with his surgery. A number of other board members have resigned since the CCG was operational in April 3013, including the Chair, Dr Bilquis Agha.

It seems as though the CCG responsibilities on practicing doctors is substantial.

Southend University Hospital

Chris reported that a national survey on stroke services two years ago, looked at the services for the whole of Essex and concluded that there should be 3 Hyper Acute Stroke Units in the County to offer specialist stroke services 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. All patients would be taken to one of these units for immediate attention. After 3 days patients would be assessed and either discharged or transferred to a more local hospital stroke unit for further treatment.

The national survey recommended 3 units in Essex at Colchester, Chelmsford and Southend. This would recognise the high standard of the Stroke unit in Southend and give extra funding to provide for the 24 hour service.

Implication though depends on support from all the 4 CCGs in South Essex and disagreements between the CCGs has delayed implementation.

Christine Lloyd

Next meeting: To be advised
 

 

 

 

 

Practice Manager: Christine Lloyd


